
Correspondence received since the May 2024 council meeting: 

• LALC eNews 

• Neighbourhood Watch ‘Our News’ 

• Agenda for Christmas Market Committee meeting 

• Email from NKDC Climate Change Member Champion 

• Email about LCC social value volunteering scheme 

• TTRO – traffic closure notices 

• Complaint from residents regarding noise from dogs at a local property 

• Complaint about the length of grass at Station Road recreation ground 

• NKDC Parish and Town Council Newsletter 

• Letter requesting support for a bill in parliament to improve the safety of lithium 

batteries (as used in e-bikes and e-scooters) 

• Complaint about the length of the grass at Station Road recreation ground 

• Confirmation from NKDC that specific Local Validation Lists in respect to planning 

applications have now been adopted 

• Confirmation a new version of The Good Councillor guide has been published 

• Latest Bowls Club update to members  

• Details of NKDC Armed Forces Day events on 24 June 
• revisit the terms of our hire agreement. 

• Contact from a resident regarding laying of aBritish Legion Wreath to commemorate 

D-Day 

• Request from the Bowls Club for permission to allow them to erect a clock and small 

plaque on the outside of the Pavilion building in memory of a member who recently 

died 

• LALC Training Bulletin 

• NKDC briefing on the pre-election period 

• Notification of rescheduling of Fen Road closure until September 

• LALC briefing on the general election 

• LALC Town and Parishes newsletter 

• Environment Agency Lower Witham Flood Resilience Project newsletter 

• Notification from the woodworking group that they are unable to make a planter for 

us 

 

Meetings held since the May 2024 council meeting: 

• 08/05/24 - Cllrs Buckley-Jones and Trafford attended the Lincolnshire Groundwater 

Challenge Group flooding meeting (online) 

• 16/05/24 – Clerk and RFO met with our internal auditor for our year-end audit 

• 21/05/24 - General Assistant completed online COSHH training via Nimble 



• 30/05/24 – Cllr Sockell attended ‘How councils can engage effectively with young 

people in their communities’ (Online via LALC – Breakthrough Communications) 

• 04/06/24 – Clerk met with a contractor regarding fire alarm quotes 

• 04/06/24 – Cllr Trafford attended LALC Chair’s Workshop (online) 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


